STAFFORD SOCCER CLUB

MONTHLY MEETING

APRIL 28, 2010
Location:  Stafford Intermediate School Library
Time:  8:30 PM

Attendance:  Members of Board & Coaches Present per sign-in sheet on record

Call to Order by Jon Camp, Pres.

SSC Travel 

· Roger Budd reported no problems except for one incident with a ref and parents during a game with Berkeley – Please make sure parents know not to abuse referees
· If a player is injured during a game, coaches need to make them aware of the proper forms they will need to complete in order to report it to the club’s medical insurance company – the form can be found on the www.staffordsoccer.net website
· All coaches need to carry the medical release forms for their players to the games and practices in case of emergency
Recreation Report
· There are 33 teams and finding coaches willing to volunteer their time came down to the very last day before the games, some had to take on multiple teams
· Only two clinic games have been cancelled due to weather so far, but there is a window available at the end of the season if make up games need to be scheduled.
· There has been some concern with superclinic teams running up the score on their opponents – coaches of winning team need to take players off or allow other team to add players to make the game competitive and fun for both teams.
· The co-ed Intermediate I & II is going over very well so far & Superclinic will probably move in that direction as well during the Fall season.
· The first set of 6x12 goals, which are required for Ocean Rec U7 play, have arrived & club will begin to replace clinic field goals with these when old goals need to be replaced
· A set of cones, a whistle and a ball is available to all clinic and superclinic coaches – Please make sure you use during the next season as well

MOSA Report

· Mike Leming said that not having enough players is not a valid reason to reschedule a MOSA game if there is a conflict with the coaches
· Scores need to be reported by 8 PM to the flight coordinator of day game played
· MOSA Cup & Summer Select Tryout Applications are available on MOSA website
· Player & Coaches cards must be at field before game begins (30 minute grace period for away team & 15 minute grace period for home team to get cards there)
· MOSA stressed that coaches are responsible for their parents & U10 and below teams must have parents on same side of the field as them and be on opposite side as other team

· Rumson was voted in as new club to MOSA and the league is exploring the possibility of taking U8 teams next year and keeping those games on Saturdays

Jersey Coast Report
· Bill McInerney said there are 32 U8 teams in Jersey Coast and only one flight in each age group above
Ocean Rec Report
· Angelo Cordasco stated there have been no more meetings but Ocean Rec is thinking of expanding to U11 if Jersey Coast ceases to exist in the near future
· All TR Youth games will be played at Shelter Cove
JAGS
· Jon Camp reported that Golden Wave played great State Cup game last Sunday but after no score during regulation and two overtime periods, they lost during the penalty kicks
Referee Reports
· Tracy Vitale reported decision that Intermediate II must keep the goals at the full sided length but the corner flags may be moved in to shorten the width if one team is short players -  The coaches need to work together if one team is short players and the referees know to offer Quarters instead of two Halves to allow two extra breaks
· Gary Shinn said Roy addressed the parent and club about the incident with Berkeley and does not feel anything formal needs to be filed
· The club needs to be flexible with JAGS scheduling so another team may have to be moved from a field at some point – Also, Travel coaches need to continue to check the MOSA website for possible time changes
Player Development

· Jon Camp said Guy Lockwood is looking for anyone who can assist due to the large size of the player development program this Spring
· Although there is not time for a coaches clinic at present, coaches may watch a player development clinic to bring back ideas for skill development for their own team
Discussion 
· Southern Booster Club is running a 3v3 Tournament for grades 8-12 at a cost of $5 per player – they are also putting together a Southern Alumni game.
· We need to have discussions with the parents to discover if their child has any medical conditions that we need to be aware of
· On May 14, Sky Blue is offering free open training, which is already filled up with 200 players – They will run a Summer Camp during the first week in August at Doc Cramer
Evaluations
· Formal Evaluations will be required for all U7 to U11 Travel players
· An outside, independent firm will be used (Sky Blue this Spring) to evaluate and rank the players
· For Small-sided teams, the top 10 players will automatically be selected to the travel team plus 2 coach’s selections
· For Full-sided teams, the top 12 players will be selected plus 4 coach’s picks (including a keeper)
· Teams above U11 will have evaluations but they will be conducted by the team and not the club unless the coach approaches the club for assistance
· Those players who will not be evaluated will not be permitted to play travel soccer in the club and those coaches who refuse to hold evaluations will not be permitted to coach in the club
· The goal is to provide the best chance of development for each child involved with travel soccer – Jon Camp will send a formal announcement to all coaches shortly.
Thank you all for attending!
